
SAC School Board Report 
 
SAC - Report to the School Board 
  
Year End report: 
-​       ​our Girls and Boys basketball teams competed at state 
-    We have 4 teachers that aren’t returning - we’d like to express our appreciation for their hard 
work this list year.  
-​       ​NYO is gearing up for competition – we have 6 athletes that will be going to Anchorage  
-    Student Council has been very active this year with pep rallies, spirit days, movie nights, and 
the student store.  Petro star sponsered 3 students to go to Chicago for the National Student 
Council Conference. 
- SkiKu & AKNordic have been here for the past 2 weeks - our kids have progressed greatly in 
their skiing ability.  We took 6 students on an 8 mile skijoring expedition on Saturday and had a 
great time.  
- Our electives this year have kept our students busy - we’ve had wood shop, an agricultural 
class, home-ec, and music.  Our students have made coat racks for the office, grown food that 
they cooked and shared with everyone, and our music students have played for a few funerals 
this year.  
- Our year will wrap up with Science fair, spring carnival and we just had our outdoor spring fling 
snowmachine trip for the secondary. 
-​       ​Graduation is shaping up to be great – with 5 graduates 
  
  
 
Concerns 

-​       ​School Board meetings during the school day instead of in the evening 
-​       ​Scheduling - can cause disruptions to student learning - some examples include 

➢ district employees that come to the villages  
➢ ASRC/borough 
➢ Possible solution - have the travel office input travel schedules to the online 

district calendar so each location can see when/where everyone is going  
- ​ ​IT difficulties 

o ​   ​non-working bells/clocks 
-​       ​Attendance 

o ​   ​our attendance is down – which is a trend we have seen for the past few years 
after basketball seasons ends 

 


